
 

 

The statutes associated with many offense codes have been repealed over the past six 

years.  These offense codes have been ‘retired’ and retained for historical purposes only.  

‘Retired’ offense codes will never be reassigned to a different offense.  ‘Retired’ offense 

codes are denoted with the phrase ‘retained for historical purposes’ in the ILCS 

reference field.   

 

Some offense codes had very minor changes to either the name of the offense, or the 

ILCS reference.  These changes are denoted in bold black font.  The entire ILCS 

reference was placed in bold though the change may have been as minor as adding or 

removing a suffix.  

 

In only a few instances an offense code was both re-named and the ILCS reference 

updated.  This only occurred when the revised offense mirrored the previous offense.   

 

Example:   

4410 previous Destruction of Draft Card 

4410   revised  Mutilation of Draft Card 

 

Additional offense codes have been created and are represented in blue font.   

 

Not every ILCS statute is represented in the revised code table.  It will continue to be the 

practice of the I-UCR Program to refrain from creating an offense code for an offense 

that would never be reported in any of the I-UCR program reporting elements.  Agencies 

are encouraged to create in-house codes, using the 6000 series or higher, for offenses 

outside the realm of UCR reporting.   

 

Agencies are encouraged to begin use of the revised offense codes immediately.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


